
Hull Commission on Disability- Meeting Minutes 
  
Date: February 8th, 2007 
Location: The Town Hall 
Time: 4:00 p.m. 
 
Attendees: Joan Humphreys, Meagan Maynard, Bruce Wood, and Peter Lombardo. 
  
Housekeeping: 
 *The commission has unanimously voted to request that funding for design services for 
upgrades to the Senior Center and consultant services for developing a new ADA 
Transition Plan be included in the '07 CDBG application. 
  
Current Projects: 
 Disabled Services- 
* Joan called Capt. Thomas, of the Hull Fire Department, she would like to put an ad on 
the local television channel, or an ad in the Hull Times, just to see what type of a 
response there would be for disabled seniors who need assistance with installing smoke 
alarms and CO2 alarms. 
A Street- 
* Bruce attended a meeting today at the DPW Building with, Marc Fournier, DPW 
Director and member of the Beach Committee, John Cavanaro of Cavanaro Consulting 
and Ann Herbst of the Conservation Commission to discus the initial plan for developing 
access at the A Street Beach.  Several options were discussed.  Ann will attend the 
upcoming meetings of the Con Com and the Beach Committee to see where their 
preferences.  At this meeting, Bruce emphasized the need to have this access in place for 
the upcoming seasons.  The CDBG Consultant advises that the funds are available for 
both the design and construction of this facility. 
Hingham Savings Bank- 
* The job has been completed. 
Cvs Cohassett- 
* There is still an existing problem with disabled access. 
Dunkin Donuts- 
* A decision has not been made clear yet. 
Steamboat Wharf- 
* There have been plans made in the last month and a half. There is going to be a metal 
building with a steel frame. 
Chamber of Commerce- 
* Jim was not present at the meeting, and the commission has not heard back from him. 
Main Street Project- 
* The ramp near the highschool field is completed 
Highschool- 
* The commission has received a letter saying accessibility issues have been resolved , 
the commission has not heard back yet. 
Clarion Hotel- 
* At the new spa, one bathroom has been successfully made accessible. They are working 
on finishing up another bathroom for accessibility.  



Oceania Condos- 
* The condos are almost finished, which means it’s almost time for an inspection. 
  
Submitted by Meagan Maynard 
Next meeting is April 12th at 4:00 p.m. 
 
  


